## Agenda Item 13 SMMC 4/26/10

## BOARD OF RECREATION AND PARK COMMISSIONERS

BARRY A. SANDERS President

LUIS A. SÁNCHEZ Vice President

W. JEROME STANLEY JILL T. WERNER JOHNATHAN WILLIAMS

> JON KIRK MUKRI General Manager

## CITY OF LOS ANGELES

CALIFORNIA



DEPARTMENT OF 4/20/ RECREATION AND PARKS

221 N. FIGUEROA STREET, SUITE 100 LOS ANGELES, CA 90012

(213) 202-2681

FAX - (213) 202-2611

MICHAEL A. SHULL Superintendent Planning and Construction

April 13, 2010

Joseph T. Edmiston, FAICP, Executive Director Santa Monica Mountains Conservancy 5750 Ramirez Canyon Road Malibu, CA 90265

Dear Mr. Edmiston,

The City of Los Angeles, Department of Recreation and Parks are contacting you in regards to consideration of a grant for up to \$700K from the Santa Monica Mountains Conservancy for the acquisition of the 138-acre Cahuenga Peak property.

We hope you will consider this grant to help fund the acquisition of this critically important addition to Griffith Park.

If you have any questions please call me at (213) 202-2655. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

JON KIRK MUKRI General Manager

MICHAEL A. SHULL Superintendent

JK/MAS/sr

CC:

Susan Huntley, Grants Administration Isophine Atkinson, Grants Administration Jeanne Min, Chief of Staff, Council District 4